CITY OF COOS BAY CITY COUNCIL
Agenda Staff Report

MEETING DATE AGENDA ITEM NUMBER
December 2, 2014

TO: Mayor Shoji and City Councilors
FROM: Randy Dixon, Operations Administrator

THROUGH: Jim Hossley, Public Works Director
Rodger Craddock, City Manager

ISSUE: Grant Award Oregon State Marine Board (OSMB)

BACKGROUND:

On October 25, 2014, Coos County experienced the first storm of the season, which generated
high winds and extreme wave conditions that damaged the Debris Boom located at Empire
Recreational Boat Launch Facility, Coos Bay, Oregon. The storm caused the hoop brackets on
the pile to break off the pile and the boom arm became unstable. City staff applied for an
emergency grant through the Oregon State Marine Board (OSMB) (See exhibit ‘A’). The total
cost to repair the Debris Boom is $2,750.00. The City’s match would be $550.00 and the grant
is in the amount of $2,200.00. The City received an award letter from OSMB (See exhibit ‘B’).

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

The $550.00 Match would come from GL #1-306-529-2313, Boat Ramp Maintenance.

ADVANTAGES:

Control wave action (safety) to boaters who use Empire Recreational Boat launch Facility.

DISADVANTAGES:

If repairs are not made to the debris boom, unsafe conditions will continue to exist for users of
the facility, and additional damage could occur to the board floats (dock) at the Empire
Recreation Boat Launch Facility.

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the City Council, accept the grant award from OSMB in the amount of $2,200.00 to
repair the Empire Recreational Boat Launch Debris Boom.

Attached:
Exhibit ‘A’ (Request to OSMB)
Exhibit ‘B’ (Award Letter OSMB)
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